



# **NEWSLETTER 15-FEBRUARY 2018**

Week ending 9th February 2018

Week ending 23rd February 2018

Class of the week:	6-for their assessment week/pre-SATs Choir-for their fantastic performance at the O2	Class of the week:	R-for their growing independence in completing their challenges
Cleanest class:	1-for their more independent tidying up	Cleanest class:	6-for maintaining a clean and tidy classroom
Lunchtime class:	1	Lunchtime class:	6
Staff star:	Mr Partridge/Miss Tiwari	Staff star:	Mrs McCandless / Mrs Willett
Highest Attendance:	Class 2-98.9%	Highest Attendance:	Class 2-100%
House winners:	Uriel	House winners:	Uriel

## Dear Parents,

What a great start to the new half term-we were very lucky to have a visit from the High Sheriff of Essex-Simon Hall, who explained his role. The children were then given a chance to ask questions and the school council were lucky enough to have a photo taken with him.



## Money! ☺

We are currently looking in to transferring to a "cashless" school. You will be receiving a letter before the end of the term to explain what this will mean, and a date when this will be happening. We are hoping it will be a seamless transition, so watch this space. ©

Up until the time of going cashless we will not be accepting the old style £10 notes any more, and you will be asked to only provide the dinner money on a weekly basis. Thank you for your cooperation with this.

## It's that time of year again!

Once again, we are hoping to have our annual Easter Egg hunt. To enable this to go ahead we rely on your kind donations of crème eggs (if your child has particular allergies please ensure that you bring in something appropriate for them, so they do not miss out). Whilst we rely on your donations for the Easter Egg Hunt the staff also donate Easter Eggs so that the children can take part in a raffle. Tickets will be on sale from Monday 19<sup>th</sup> March @ £1.00 strip or 50p a ticket.

We will also be holding another Easter Bonnet Competition this year. The children can be as creative as they wish. These will need to be brought in on the last day of term 29<sup>th</sup> March.

Finally... please join us for our Easter Service @ St Giles' Church at 2:00pm.

## **Staffing**

Unfortunately, Miss Tiwari will be leaving us on 9<sup>th</sup> March as she has found another position in another school. I am sure you will join us in wishing her all the best in her new role.

#### Finally

We look forward to seeing you on Friday, from 2:45pm, so that you can see the work your children have completed during book week. **This has been cancelled, due to the weather.** 

Yours sincerely

Miss S Jones – Headteacher

Sono

Growth mindset: Winners don't wait for chances, they take them.